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    Dear Friends, 
 
Although December is over and it is now January, it is still the 
Christmas season until Epiphany on January 6th.   Each Advent and 
Christmas season, I re-read Martin Luther’s Christmas Book, which 
is a compilation of selections from 30 of Luther’s Christmas 
sermons. I read Luther’s thoughts  for my morning devotions 

because I find deep meaning in Luther’s way of describing scripture and terrific humor in his blunt way of 
writing.   
 
Here is a smattering of what Luther had to say in his sermon about the Day of Epiphany.  First he quotes from 
scripture:   
 “Then Herod, when he had privily called the Wise Men, enquired of them diligently what time the star 
appeared. And he sent them to Bethlehem and said, Go and search diligently for the young child; And when ye 
have found him, bring me word again, that I may come and worship him also.”   
 
Then Luther adds his own commentary:  
 “Though they (the Magi) saw but a tumbled down shack and a poor young mother with a poor little 
babe, not like a king at all, meaner than one of their own servants, they did not shrink, but in great strong faith 
cast out all misgivings of common sense, and following simply the word of the prophet and the witness of the 
star, they accepted him for a king, fell on their knees, worshiped him and presented their treasures.  The world 
would not have done so, but according to her wont would have looked for a velvet cushion and a host of 
servants and maids.  The world makes presents to those who already have enough, and, to provide them, 
snatches the bread from the mouths of the hungry who have nothing but what they earn with their bloody 
sweat.  
 
 If we Christians would join the Wise Men, we must close our eyes to all that glitters before the world and look 
rather on the despised and foolish things, help the poor, comfort the despised, and aid the neighbor in his 
need.” 
 
Despite all that we have been through in 2021 (beginning in 2020) , and knowing that perhaps we dread 2022, 
I hope that you will find inspiration for continued ministry in 2022 in Luther’s words as I do.  As we plan for 
ministry at St. Stephen’s in this New Year, let us remember Christ in our neighbors and minister to them. 
 
May our blessings be a blessing to others in Christ’s name. 
 
Pastor Ahlman 
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ooking back at 2021 reminds me of the 

serenity prayer. 
   

May 2022 bring you peace, good health, and 
happiness. 

 

Jeannette Daly 
Council 
President 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Annual Congregational Meeting 
January 16, 2022 

 
St. Stephen’s Annual Congregational Meeting will 
be on Sunday, January 16th, immediately following 
the 9:30 AM service.  
 
Annual Reports will be received, and the 2022 
Budget will be reviewed and voted on.  All 
members have a voice and a vote in the decisions 
of our church.  Please plan to attend this very 
important meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 

Call Committee Update 
 
Happy New Year from your Call Committee! 
 
On behalf of all the committee members, thank 
you as always for your daily prayers and resilience 
as we continue our search to find our new pastor. 
 
It is with great sorrow and admiration as we 
remember Joan Bowman for her role on our 
committee. In meeting with Gary and the family, 
they reflected upon her love for the church in 
worship and service over their many years of 
membership and endless commitment. Joan’s spirit 
and contributions will live on and never be 
forgotten in all that we do at St. Stephen’s.  
 
As we have reported, there are clear and present 
challenges in our call process from the number of 
nationwide vacancies that significantly outweigh 
the number of available pastoral candidates. Your 
committee has met with Synod to field alternate 
possibilities and avenues that could help expand 
our search boundaries. Three candidates were 
identified for consideration over the past two 
months by the call committee and Synod who were 
deemed unavailable due to current or upcoming 
callings. 
 
“For I know the plans I have for you,” declares the 
Lord.  “plans to prosper you and not to harm you, 
plans to give you hope and a future.”  
Jeremiah 29:11      
        
I have been reminded by many over the last several 
weeks that God does have a plan for us and our 
church. It is in our continued faith and in His time 
when it will be revealed.  
 
May the new year bring you favor, peace and new 
beginnings for St. Stephens.   
 
God Bless, 
Ron Wos 
Call Committee Chair  
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St. Stephen’s Lunch Bunch 
 
 

 
Unfortunately, for health reasons, Lunch Bunch will 
not be meeting during January, February or March; 
we hope to resume our meetings in April.  Best 
wishes to all for a happy, healthy 2022. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Hope Lodge 
 

We dropped off dinner to Hope Lodge.  Thanks to 
all who volunteered! 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pastor’s Pep Talk 

 
5ŜŀǊ CǊƛŜƴŘǎ ƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘ ŀǘ {ǘΦ {ǘŜǇƘŜƴΩǎΣ 
 
A blessed New Year is coming……Yes, I know you 
may find that hard to believe.  As a congregation, 
as individuals, as families, as a country and world, 
we have faced exhausting and abnormal challenges 
these last two years.   
 
But, God has been with us through it all and 
promises to be with us in 2022.   
 
We at St. Stephen’s have persevered in ministry, 
been able to adapt and even innovate only because 
of the grace of God and your faithfulness.  
 
 As I review 2021, I encourage you to focus on 
Paul’s first letter to the Thessalonians, the fifth 
chapter:  

“Give thanks in all circumstances, for this 
is   the will  of God for you in Christ Jesus.” 

 
I do give thanks to God for this congregation and all 
that we have accomplished in Christ’s name this 
year.   
 
Whatever 2022 brings to us, God is already there, 
ahead of us, preparing to walk with us, encourage 
us, and sustain us. 
 
Look for signs of God’s blessings this New Year, 
 
Pastor Ahlman 
 
 
 
                

     Thank you to our  
wonderful   wonderful choir and 

to Vasily and Co. for a  

                                        BEAUTIFUL 
                                                    Christmas Concert                        

caroling 
Joan Bowman 
 
 
 



 
Joan Bowman 
December 13,1941 
- December 11, 2021 
 
 

Friends and family 
joined with the 

congregation on December 
22nd to celebrate the 
life of Joan 
Bowman.  Joan 
was a longtime 
member of St. 
Stephen’s, serving on 
church council, most recently 
on our Call Committee, and leader of our 
Book Discussion Group among many other church 
activities over the years.  Joan will be long 
remembered for her positive spirit and her kind 
heart.  We send our love and sympathy to the 
Bowman family. 
 
 
 
 

Christmas 
Caroling 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Special Thanks to our Altar Guild for their work at 
Christmas time and all year long.  Anyone 
interested in serving with this group should speak 
with Elaine Bohanan. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TO RING IN  
THE NEW YEAR 

 
 

 
 

 
 


